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Royal College of Nursing response to the Health and Social Care Committee inquiry 
into the first 1000 days of life 
 
Summary 
 
 Health visitors are at the forefront of providing care to infants, young children and their 

families. These clinicians act as knowledge brokers, working at the interface between 
families and core health, social care and education services to assess, support and 
signpost to appropriate services. 
 

 Changes have been made to the way in which Health Visiting and School Nursing 
services are commissioned in England. We are concerned that the separation from 
other health commissioning is leading to gaps in vital service coverage for infants, 
young children and their families. This means that individuals are falling through the 
gaps, and may present in a more acutely unwell state to other services; a situation 
which could be avoided if these services were planned and commissioned alongside 
each other.  

 
 Although public health funding is ring-fenced, we know that funding for children’s 

services has been cuti. This runs contrary to the Government’s commitment to reduce 
health inequalities and promote social justice. Numbers of health visitors and school 
nurses are in decline, meaning children may not have access to this support when they 
need it.  
 

 Apart from the human costs, the Government’s approach of cutting public health 
funding is economically self-defeating, given that nearly £17 billion per year is spent in 
England and Wales on late interventions. This amounts to £287 per person, with the 
to discuss this in more detail with the Committee.  
 

 Immediate steps must be taken to address the data gap that exists so that full 
scrutiny over decisions can be undertaken. There is a lack of long-term outcomes 
data covering children and young people, and this makes it hard both for public scrutiny, 
and for policy-makers to understand the potential impact of any decisions to service 
provision or coverage. We are concerned that the impact of current funding restrictions 
is not being adequately captured through transparent data. Children’s services with 
health and social care, delivered by the NHS or by the independent sector, should all be 
mandated to contribute towards addressing this data gap. 

 














